
 

1 

 

Meeting Location    
and Time 

 

Bessie Mitchell House 

411 Ball Street 

Grapevine 

Texas 76051 
 

Guild meetings begin with  
social time from 6:30-7:00. 

Meetings start at 7:00. 

 
Bear Creek Quilt Guild 

Volume 33  Issue  5 

May 2023 

Bear Paw Press 

The President’s 
Message 

Vicky Kidd,  

BCQG President  

 

Hi everyone!  

 It’s Spring and I hope you are enjoying the mostly pleasant temperatures, planting 

flowers, and all the other lovely things that go with Spring. 

 When I taught second graders, every Spring we began a hands-on study that 

taught about insect life using the life cycle of the butterfly as the catalyst for learning. The 

students were given the opportunity to observe the development of butterflies by raising 

them in the classroom. The culminating activity included allowing the fully-grown butter-

flies to soar into the distance, disappearing into the windy and clear Texas sky. 

 The butterfly larvae were delivered by mail at the end of April. Our instructions 

stated that we were to leave the “painted ladies” in a little jar until all of the small cater-

pillars had made their way to the top of the jar. They would then attach themselves to 

the lid. At that point, we were to remove the paper inside the lid containing all the fu-

ture butterflies, and safely pin it to the inside of the mesh pavilion that became the but-

terfly habitat. We were able to watch them grow to adulthood. It was several days be-

fore we noticed any change in the small brown chrysalides. Suddenly, they began to 

move and shake like they were eager to come out and greet the world, which at that 

moment consisted of 20 excited second graders and their anxious teacher. Finally, the 

“painted ladies” began to display their freshly painted wings for all to see. 

 We continued watching our butterflies for several days. We knew that all too 

soon we would have to let our lovely ladies fly free. 

 It was a calm and sunny day when we trekked outside with the mesh habitat to 

set our butterflies free. I unzipped the zipper of the mesh dwelling and out flew several 

of our ladies. What a dramatic entrance they made! They flew, dipping and diving, check-

ing out their new kingdom. We started to return to our classroom when we noticed 

that two butterflies had not come out of their sanctuary. I put my hand inside to gently 

scoop them out. They grasped my fingers firmly and seemed to have no intention of let-

ting go. It seemed as if time stood still for that moment. Suddenly our last “flying flow-

ers” lifted upward to loud applause from their audience. 

 Spring is a special time. Be sure to take a little break from your quilting to enjoy 

simple pleasures of the season, such as butterflies! 

  

President’s Message 
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Here are some housekeeping reminders. 

 

1. We will have our mini-quilt challenge at the June meeting. Be sure to fashion your best 

mini and you might win one of the prizes, $75, $50, or $25. Prizes will be determined by 

popular vote. 

2. Our August meeting will be garage sale night. There won’t be a program. We’ll have 

birthday snacks and a garage sale for our members. Admission to the event will be a dona-

tion of a door prize item to be used for our door prizes given at each meeting. They can 

be fat quarters, patterns, anything that someone might like to use for quilting. It can be 

something from your sewing supply that you don’t use any more. 

3. Continue your preparations for the quilt show coming up in August. I encourage each 

of you to enter your work to be celebrated. We will need volunteers to help with the 

actual event. Your time will be greatly appreciated. Let’s have some fun and enjoy the 

beautiful quilts on display! 

4. Don’t forget to keep up regular attendance to our general meetings. There will be a 

drawing for the members who have attended the most meetings from February through 

December. We have quite a few in the running! 

 

Oh and great job on turning in your volunteer hours! 

 

It was so much fun seeing you all at our last meeting! Thanks everyone, for your hard 

work and dedication to our guild. You get out of it what you put into it. 

 

I stay up too late quilting. LOL! 

Vicky 

The President’s  
Message 

(cont.) 
Vicky Kidd,  

BCQG President  

 

 I recently had the privilege of attending the Lory Garrett Memorial Ukrainian Easter Egg Workshop, April 2023. 
Lory was the sister of our own Betty Reisch, as well as a member of our guild. I didn’t have the good fortune to know 
her, but I bet many of you did. Lory painted Ukrainian eggs and was also a quilter. 
 You all display your talents as artists with every quilt you design and stitch you sew. Art takes so many 
different forms and directions. Never be afraid to try new things. You never know what other artistic talents you  
possess. 
 
What else can you do? 

What else can you do? 
Vicky Kidd 
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Programs 
Aleta Mayrose 

 1st VP Program/
Workshop Director 

 

 

    APRIL GUILD MEETING 
  
 Our April 18th guild meeting speaker was Nancy Russell and her lecture, 

“Old McDonald had a barn quilt” was so interesting.  And the timing was perfect for 

introduction to our very own Deborah Kay who is doing the Barn Quilt Paint Work-

shop next month.  If you missed out on Nancy’s lecture you can see pictures in the 

newsletter.    

               MAY GUILD MEETING 
 May 16th we have Dwayne Kelley who teaches at the Community College 
giving us a lecture on Personal Safety.  He’s not a quilter, but I know we will be ex-
cited to hear what he can tell us about safety.  Come and listen to him on May 16 .  
 Then, as mentioned above, on Wednesday,  May 17th we have a workshop 

provided by our very own Deborah Kay:  painting a barn quilt.   After Nancy Russell’s 

lecture she came up to me and said that her process does not take as long as Nan-

cy’s.  We will complete our project in 4 hours, or so.  This will be held at the Bear 

Creek Park at the shelter that’s over by the covered bridge on Bear Creek (close to 

Cindy Ct.) from 9:00am to 3:00pm. (We should finish early). Sign up soon because 

we will have to stop the sign up by May 10th to give Deborah time to get the sup-

plies and she’ll need a final head count by then.  The only cost will be for the sup-

plies that Deborah will provide.  She estimates this to be around $40 per person. (Of 

course inflation has crept in since she told me this.)  

                JUNE GUILD MEETING 
 
 June is our Pot Luck dinner meeting and our Mini Quilt Challenge!  Each 
member can enter one mini quilt at the Guild Challenge (you can enter as many as 
you want in the North Texas Quilt Expo).  Remember, if your mini quilt is in the 
show it can not be in the auction this year.  It has to wait for next year.  We have 
PRIZES for our guild mini quilt challenge!  1st place $75, 2nd place $50 ad 3rd place 
$25.  Everyone will be able to vote for 3 quilts. 
  

Aleta Mayrose, VP Lectures/Workshops 
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The North Texas Quilt Festival is fast approaching, and I hope many of you have en-

tered quilts in the judging. I hope many more are entering miniquilts in the auction. 

Just to bring you up to date… 

Tickets will be available soon. Buying from the Guild is preferred, since the Guild then 

gets a percentage of the sales. T Shirts are available for preorder. If you need a form, 

please let me know. These are $18 if preordered, and $20 at the door. Again the Guild 

gets a percentage of the sales. The Guild Booth representatives are collecting items to 

sell now. Items can be brought to the meeting in May and in June. Please direct any 

questions to Kayleen Allen. She has been doing a stellar job coordinating this for the 

past few years. 

 

Quilt Show   
Beverly Douglas 

2nd VP 
Quilt Show Representative 

For those of you new to the group, this Boutique is a booth among the vendors at the 

show where we sell items that have been handmade by our members.  It has been a 

fantastic, and fun, way to make money for the guild.  We hope you will join in the fun. 

We know so many of our members have been working on some great creations to be 

sold in our booth.  Thank you for all you do! 

Some suggestions might be: novel pincushions, luggage tags, (especially for children), 

sewing machine caddy, mini iron carrier, microwave tortilla warmer, fall and Hallow-

een items, kitchen boas…. just some ideas to stimulate your thoughts! 

Reminder:  We are not to use fabric that is licensed as brand names, sports logos, 

etc.       

You might make one, or several!  Please bring them to the guild meeting or contact 

Kayleen Allen at 817-729-9309, or email kayleen_allen@yahoo.com. 

Thank you! 

Quilt Show Boutique 
Sheri Jones 

mailto:kayleen_allen@yahoo.com
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Membership 
Michelle Lewis 

Membership Committee Chair 

The 2023 Directories were handed out at the April meeting.  If you weren't able to 
attend and would like your directory mailed to you, please email your request to 
me.  quiltingmichelle@gmail.com 
 
The new password for the Member section of our Website is in the directory.   
 
Also, please be sure to follow us on FaceBook.  I post pictures from events, up-
coming events, things for sale, and so on.  It's a great source for information. 
 
Thanks, 
Michelle Lewis 
 
Membership - March Meeting 
  Members - 47 
  Visitors - 0 
  New Members - 1 
 
Hope to see you all at the May Meeting! 
  
Michelle Lewis 
Membership Chairperson 

WELCOME to our newest member  
who joined Bear Creek in 

April!  Please make her feel welcome 

when you see her at guild meetings. 

 

Siri Sinha - Hurst 

 

JoAnne Sheppard 

New Member Liaison 

New Members 

JoAnne Sheppard 
New Member Liaison 

The Fabriholics Bee has the fun of 

helping our fellow bee member, 

Kayleen Allen, with getting our 

Guild Boutique up and running for 

the annual quilt show in August. 

We get to see, first hand, the cre-

ativity of our guild members, keep 

a record of what we receive, de-

termine pricing,  help set up and 

man the booth.  Of course, we try 

to do our part in coming up with 

ideas and showing our own con-

tributions. 

Bee News  

Quilt Show Boutique 

Sheri Jones 

mailto:quiltingmichelle@gmail.com
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 Quiltville Inn Retreat started life as a family home in the late 1800’s. It remained in the family for over a 
century, until about 2017 when quilter, designer, teacher, and all around great person Bonnie K Hunter bought it and 
some of the surrounding property. Over the next 2 years, she and her husband completely renovated the home, and 
realized Bonnie’s dream of opening a retreat space for quilters. They filled it with beautiful antiques and lots of quilts, 
to make a cozy, inviting space. 
 I have followed the journey in her blog, quiltville.blogspot.com, from the beginning, and it has been my dream 
to spend a week there. She takes groups of twelve, and getting into a group was difficult until Irene, who owns Cotton 
to Quilts quilt shop in Louisville, KY, worked out an arrangement where a couple of times a year, she would pull to-
gether 12 people and lead them through a fun week at Quiltville Inn. I was able to get on Irene’s list, and a space came 
available for me to be there March 22-28, 2023. I was thrilled! 
 I arrived on the appointed day with a car filled with all my sewing stuff: machine, fabrics, supplies, and some 
clothes. Others were also arriving and Irene was putting together a fine dinner. Once we found our rooms and our 
sewing space, we got down to the business of meeting each other and learning that people came from as far away as 
Texas and Florida, as well as points in between. Some had been there before but several of us were newbies. We had 
large bedrooms with 3 to a room. There are 5 bedrooms and 3 baths. One bedroom is smaller and only holds one bed, 
which is where Irene stayed. The rest of us were in threes. There are 3 bathrooms, and somehow we made that work. 
Since all bedding has to be washed and sanitized between retreats, we were advised to bring our own quilts to sleep 
under. Most of us brought the quilt we wanted to show over the porch rail at the end. 
 Most retreaters choose a leader from their twelve, and they take turns making meals. They bring all the food 
and work out menus in advance. Irene does all of that for her groups. The cost is higher but it includes all lunches and 
dinners, including one dinner in a nice restaurant. She is a wonderful cook and provided us with recipe cards of most of 
what she made. Breakfast was not included so people could make what they wanted when they wanted, and not be 
bound by a wakeup time. 
 The sewing space is a large room with lots of windows and a central double fireplace. Tables are set around and 
each has 2 people facing each other. A power tower, task light, cup holder and trash bag are included at each space. 
There are ironing tables and cutting tables conveniently placed against the walls. All walls are covered in flannel to 
make design walls. Some people started sewing right after dinner the first night. I was tired from driving so I went up 
to bed, but when I came down the next morning it was so wonderful to see the design walls filling up with projects. I 
started a new project I had not even started cutting, so it was a couple of days before I had anything on my wall. 
 We had 5 days of sewing all day, and for some well into the night, with lots of talk, laughter, the hum of ma-
chines quiet only at mealtimes. I made lots of new friends, and found ways to stay in touch. Some retreaters went to 
Grayson Highlands State Park for a hike and to see the wild ponies. I know from past experience that the initial steep 
hill you have to climb would be beyond me at this point in my life, so I stayed back and sewed. Another day I did go for 
a hike down a road close by, Round House Road, which passed by the Round House built in 1870 and now being slowly 
restored. 1 ½ miles down the road is the State Line between Virginia and North Carolina. The road follows Wilson 
Creek to where it empties into the New River. 
 I had a fabulous time. I absolutely recommend this at least once, especially in one of Irene’s groups. Pros: spa-
cious sewing area, several ironing and cutting tables, very friendly and helpful people. Bedrooms are large enough that 
having 2 roommates is not a problem. Two quilt stores in driving distance, and Bonnie has some items for sale. Cons: 
not wheelchair accessible (Bonnie makes no apologies for this, it’s an historic home), no bedrooms on first floor. Un-
less you are in one of Irene’s groups, meals are not included. (More Photos on Next Page) 

Quiltville Inn Retreat 

Beverly Douglas 
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Quiltville Inn Retreat 
(cont.) 

 Beverly Douglas 
 

Hi!    I’m Chair of Magazines & Books.  
Two Items: 
 
1.   We need all those great magazines and hard-cover books for our Magazine/Book 
      Table. I will accept anything from year 2013 and forward.  Anything older just   
      doesn’t “move” or hold interest, as quilting styles have changed so much. 
 
2.   I am not sure how this program was tagged ‘swap’, but it has added confusion.  
      Several ladies, at our last meeting asked about swapping magazines-one for  
      one?? Or swap a book for how many magazines?? Just Magazine/Book Table is  
      sufficient.  This program used to  be called our Guild Library .  
 
Regards, 
Lauren Friend, 
Magazine/Book Chair 

Magazines & Books 
Lauren Friend 
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Show and Tell 
Betty Reisch 

Photos by Michelle Lewis 

Deby Calvert and  Mary Nalley  
Pattern by Lisa Bongean 
They made a wool penny mat in red, 
white and blue. 

Pam Roark 
“Dresden Neighborhood”  
Made at Jackie’s Quilt Camp 
last march from a pattern by 
Kim Lapacek 

Pam Roark 
“Trailer Quilt” 
Made from pattern “Roman Holiday” in a book 
“Quick as a Wink, 3 Yard Quilts” 
Quilted by Yellow Rose Quilts 

Kayleen Allen 
“Bees in the Windows” 
Quilted by Anne Owens 

Kayleen Allen 
“Hopscotch” 
Quilted by Susan Boutwell 
This is from a block swap 

Michelle Lewis 
A block exchange made for myself! 

Teresa Galegher 
“Piglets in Paris” 
Based on a tutorial from the blog “The 
Objects of Design” The background fabric 
has the Eiffel Tower and French Poodles 
thus the name  “Piglets in Paris”!! 

Kayleen Allen 
“Spring Flowers” 
Made by Rosalee Weiler and Kayleen Allen  
Quilted by Anne Owens 

JoAnne Sheppard 
A table topper from a “Bonnie Hunter” 
which she quilted. 
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Vicky Kidd  and Marilyn Cox 
Pattern Name: Sailboats for QOV 
Vicky Kidd’s husband (Robert) designed 
the Sailboat Pattern.  

Show and Tell ( Cont.) 
 Betty Reisch 

Photos by Michelle Lewis 

Colleen Connor 
Pattern Name: Solstice 
“...bought pattern at the Dallas Quilt 
Show a year ago.” 

 Judy Rose 
Pattern Name: Strawberry Pie 
This quilt was made from 30’s fabric for a 7 
years old Great Niece, Ellie. 

Judy Rose 
“Magnolias”   
A baby quilt made for a 
great niece born in  
December, 2022 

Teresa Galegher 
“Bear Branch” 
This is a Bonnie Hunter pattern. 
She changed the colors. 

Sandra Hardin 
“All Boxed In” 
Made with “Peanuts” fabric 
from the Opportunity Table. 

Sandra Hardin 
“Yaak River Cabin” 
By Jackie Robinson 
Made for my new son-in-law. 

Candy Frobish                                                                “ Llamas in Tennis Shoes” 
Top: Lloyd & Lola by Elizabeth Hartman                   Back: Lavender Ice Cream by Kaffe Fassett 
I made this for my daughter & Son-in law for Christmas. It is the largest King size I have made, 
since starting to quilt 3 yrs ago. Also, it is reversible. I was unable to carry it to the meeting. 
Quilted by Susan Boutwell 

Mary Nalley 
This is being donated to QOV. 
She is looking for the information 
about the quilt,  look for it next time. 
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Community Service 
Debra Heid 

Guild Retreat 
Mona Levingston 

    Community Service 
Thank you everyone that dropped off quilts and crocheted blankets last week at our 
Guild meeting. I will be making a trip to J.P.S. next week to deliver the items. J.P.S is 
always grateful for whatever we send. Additionally, we had several quilts earmarked 
for Gatehouse and Kayleen will ensure that they are delivered to them.  
 
I also want to thank you for tracking your hours this past month. You all turned in a to-
tal of 270.50 hours for April, which brings the Year To Date total to 1,224.30 hours. In 
comparison, for all of 2022, we had a total of 1,091 hours - a difference of 133.30 
hours. Amazing!!!  Please continue to track your hours and let me know what I can do 
to make it easier for you.  
 
Deb Heid 
Community Service 
 
(Just a quick note- there was a new member at this past meeting who was looking for a 
pattern for preemie hats. I usually find most of my patterns on Pinterest. If you can't 
find anything there, please let me know and I will find a pattern for you. Just let me 
know if knit or crochet)  

 
 

Sunset Retreat Center, 410 Echo Rd. in Sunset, TX  
April 13-16, 2023 Thur.-Sun.  
 

Description from their website:  Sunset Retreat is a multipur-
pose retreat center located in Sunset, TX. Set on 150 picturesque acres, 
the beautifully landscaped facility is over 14,000.00 sq.ft. There is a 
large well lit meeting room with tables and chairs that can be arranged 
to fit any event. There is a kitchenette area complete with a full size 
refrigerator, microwave and coffee maker for guest use located in the 
meeting room. 

All meals are prepared in house and served buffet style in the 
large dining room. There is a fully stocked breakfast bar also located in 
the dining room, where along with all the breakfast items there is 
coffee, tea and an ice machine available for guest use at all times. The 
living room area is complete with a TV/DVD/Satellite. 
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BEE NAME MEETING DAY/TIME HOW OPEN 

A Few Loose Threads Friday/every other/9:30am In-Person N 

Bag Ladies Thursday /weekly/10:00am In-Person N 

Blue Bonnet Quilters 
Wed/2nd/monthly/4:30pm  
(meets at Roanoke Library) 

In-Person Y 

Fabricholics Monday/2nd/monthly/10:00am 
 

In-Person 
 

N 

Hand Stitchers Zoom 
Bee Thurs/1st/monthly/1:30pm Online Y 

Longarm Quilters* 
Wed/1st/monthly/6:30pm  
(meets at Quilters Dream) 

Not Meeting Y 

Pieceful Daze Monday/1st & 3rd /9:30am In-person N 

Pins & Needles 
Friday/2nd /12:00pm –8:00pm 
(meets at Quilters Dream) 

In-Person 
Come & Go 

Y 

Beekeeper 
Pam Roark 

*This Bee is for longarm machine quilters. 

Quilting Bees Info 
 

 Come explore a Bee.  Friendships are made and tips are shared. 
Questions? Contact Pam Roark at BC.BeeKeeper21@gmail.com 

 or see my phone # in the directory.  

May  Birthdays 
Birthdays 

Michelle Lewis 
Ginny North   05/16  Susan Turk  05/28 
Kathy Gause   05/22  Lynn Conklin  05/31 
 

Sorry! During Membership update a couple of April B-days were missed, 

Happy Belated Birthday to you both. 

Shelia Busby  04/21   Michelle Lewis  04/28

mailto:BC.BeeKeeper21@gmail.com
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     Bear Creek Quilt Guild 
 Board Zoom Meeting Minutes 

April 4, 2023 
 

President, Vicky Kidd, opened the meeting at 6:30 pm on ZOOM with the following officers and members pre-
sent: Vicky Kidd, Kathi Runyan, Kathy Longo, Aleta Mayrose, Pam Roark, Angela Hoss, Beverly Douglas, Mona Leving-
ston, and  Selena Woodward.  Vicky welcomed everyone to the meeting.  February 2023 Board minutes were re-
viewed and motion to accept was made by Kathi Runyan, with a second by Aleta Mayrose, and the motion passed.  
There was no Board meeting held in March 2023. 

Treasurer’s Report: Tabled for next meeting.  
Unfinished Business:   None 
New Business: 
 Prize Money for Guild Mini Quilt challenge—The Guild mini quilt challenge will be held at the June member 

meeting.  Suggested prizes would be $75 for first place, $50 for second place, and $25 for third place.  
Beverly Douglas made a motion to approve this, seconded by Kathi Runyan, and the motion passed.  
More information to follow in the newsletter regarding dimensions and deadlines. 

Zoom continuation—There was much discussion on continuing Zoom for meetings when so few attend; Can 
be labor intensive when filming. Other options being explored to assist with setup, etc.  Motion was to 
initially end Zoom for meetings and motion didn’t  pass.  After more discussion, Kathi Runyan made a mo-
tion to continue for now, exploring perhaps using a tripod or stand to not disturb attendees at the 
meeting, seconded by Selena Woodward, and the motion passed. Vicky asked for more volunteers to as-
sist with this process if anyone is interested. 

August meeting—Vicky suggested we hold the August meeting even though it lands in the week of the Quilt 
Show.  It was suggested we hold a “Guild Garage Sale,” to offer to sell some “stash” items.  Perhaps mem-
bers could donate some items for door prizes as well.  Everyone agreed. 

Non-members at Retreats—A question concerning members bringing non-guild members to our retreats was 
discussed.  Members do get first preference.  If there are spaces available, that would be fine.  Mona is 
working on setting up the fall retreat.  More information to follow.  For the April retreat, there are 20 
attendees so far. 

Anniversary Quilt—Vicky asked that we think about making an Anniversary quilt for the NTQF quilt show.  
More to follow. 

Programs—Aleta reported workshop attendance is down and we need to discuss way to increase them.  It 
was suggested that maybe we could offer more Zoom speakers and workshops.  There was also discus-
sion on how much to spend on speaker deposits.  These will be considered on an individual basis by the 
board.  More to follow.  

Committee Reports: 
Beekeeper—None   Communications—Nothing to report. Community Service—Nothing to report. 
New Member Liaison—None  Magazines— No report. 
Newsletter—Candy sent out a newsletter timeline/schedule explaining how she gets the newsletter ready for distri-
bution.  Very helpful. 
Membership—None  Show and Tell: None   Opportunity: None 
Quilts of Valor: None  
Quilt Show: Beverly Douglas reported entry forms for the quilt show are now available on the website. 
Webmaster: None 
Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm. 
Next Guild Member meeting:  April 18, 2023, at 7:00pm.  
Next Guild Board meeting :  May 2, 2023, at 6:30pm on Zoom. 
Respectfully submitted by Kathy Longo, BCQG Secretary  
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                 Bear Creek Quilt Guild 
 Member In-Person Meeting Minutes 

Bessie Mitchell House Grapevine, Texas 
April 18, 2023 

 
Vicky Kidd opened the meeting at 7 pm with a welcome and thanked everyone for coming. She reminded everyone to 
keep wearing their name tags. Chris Atwell has the Dallas Modern Guild raffle items for sale in the back which include 
a sew Ezi-table for your machine, and a selection of mini quilts made by the members. The drawing will be held next 
month and the winner need not be present to win. JoAnne Sheppard Introduced and welcomed one new member, 
Siri Sinha. There were no guests. There are currently 23 members still in the running for the “Near Perfect Attend-
ance” drawing(s). Keep coming to be eligible for the drawing to be held at the December meeting. Great prizes will be 
given out! Motion to accept the minutes was made by Teresa Gallagher, seconded by Betty Reisch, and the motion 
passed. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Selena Woodward reviewed activity for the last month. No written report received. 
 
Old Business:   
 Quilt Show- Vicky went over some Quilt Show news including T-Shirts, mini quilts and submission require
 ments. She reminded everyone to prepare a mini quilt for our June meeting and then turn it in for the show.  
 A good portion of our Guild income is provided by the sale of mini quilts. 
 Quilt Show Boutique- Kayleen Allen displayed some donations for the boutique and asked everyone to 
 continue to prepare items, this is the other major money making event for the guild. Kay Thomas and Vicky 
 reminded everyone that quilt show entry is currently open for guild members through June 1st. Mini quilt sub
 missions are not open yet, but will be soon. Outside non-member submissions will open approximately on 
 May 1st. Entries for Junior submissions are currently open. 
 
New Business: 
 The June meeting will be our Mini Quilt show, everyone is invited to submit a mini quilt for voting. Monetary 
 prizes will be awarded. There will be an August meeting even though we will be in the midst of the quilt show. 
 There is no speaker for that night, but instead we will hold a member’s garage sale. We can set up tables and 
 everyone can bring things that need to be cleaned out of their sewing rooms to sell. The people with August 
 birthdays will bring snacks. Admission for the evening’s fun will be a donation to the laundry basket to be used 
 for future door prizes. 
 
Committee reports: 
 Community- Keep turning in volunteer hours! Deb Heid gave a report on volunteer hours which includes a 
 YTD total of 1035, exceeding the whole year’s total from last year. April’s total was 81.25. 
 Retreats- Mona Levingston shared the weekend’s retreat at Sunset. There was wonderful food, fun, games 
 and lots of quilting. 
 Programs- Aleta reviewed the next few month’s meeting and workshop activities. In May, Duane Kelly, a Se
 curity Specialist will provide personal safety techniques. There will be a barn quilt workshop, conducted by 
 Deborah Kay to be held at Bear Creek Park. Check the newsletter for more specifics. 
 Show and Tell- was held with many beautiful quilts on display. 
 Boutique-Vicki showcased some items for the boutique and patterns will be e-blasted to all in the next few 
 days. 
 Door prizes given out. 
 After a short break, the meeting resumed with Aleta introducing Nancy Russell. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:20. 
Submitted by Kathi Runyan 
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Quilt Shows and 

 Other Activities  

Stay in touch with your guild! 

Check out our website at 

 www.bearcreekquiltguild.com 

If you did not receive a password after paying membership 
fees, please email Michelle Lewis at:  

   quiltingmichelle@gmail.com  

    817-247-0622. 

Quilting Events 

*For information purposes ONLY.  

Please, check for specifics with the organization 

  2023 

 

MAY 26-27  Hill Country  Quilt Guild Show  Kerrville, Tx 

                https://hillcountryquiltguild.com/2023-quilt-show  

 

JUN  2-3 Stars over Abilene Quilt Show  Abilene, Tx 

                www.abilenequiltersguild.com 

 

JUN  9-10 Quilting & Needlearts Vendor Market    San Angelo, Tx 

                www.barbsquilts.com 

 

JUL 14-15 Wildflower Quilt Guild Quilt Show Temple, Tx 

                 www.wildflowerquiltguild.com 

 

JUL 16-17 Kingsland Quilt Show   Kingsland, Tx 

                www.barbsquilts.com   

 

AUG 11-12  Plano Quilt Show   Plano, Tx 

            Quilt Plano 2023 – Quilters Guild of Plano (qgplano.org) 

 

AUG 16-18  Original Sewing & Quilting Expo  Irving, Tx 

https://www.sewingexpo.com/Events/Original-Sewing-Quilt-Expo-Events 

mailto:quiltingmichelle@gmail.com
https://10times.com/quilt-show-athens
http://www.abilenequiltersguild.com/
http://barbsquilts.com/
http://www.wildflowerquiltguild.com/
http://barbsquilts.com/
https://www.qgplano.org/quilt-show/plano-quilt-show/
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A D V E R T I S E M E N T  R AT E S  

Advertisements may be submitted electronically or by 

camera-ready art on or before the 25th of each month.  

Advertisements must be paid in advance.  If you are 

interested, please contact via phone, email or mail: 

Candy Frobish 

428 Bluebonnet Dr. 

Grapevine, Texas 76051 

925-984-5606 (mobile) 

candyquiltnewsletter@gmail.com 

Size 1 month 3 months 6 months 

Business Card $ 7.00 $ 20.00 $ 40.00 

1/4 page  14.00   40.00   80.00 

1/2 page  28.00   80.00  160.00 

Members in the News 

If you, or your quilt, has made news recently, email a 

picture of you and the quilt to  

candyquiltnewsletter@gmail.com 

 

Bee News 

If you have an activity or picture for “Bee News”, send 

to Pam Roark BC.BeeKeeper21@gmail.com  
 

Contact Pam if you are interested in joining or starting 

a Bee. 

NEWSLETTER 

Deadline for the  newsletter is  

the 25th of the month. 

 

Please send all articles worded as you would like 

them printed to Candy Frobish  

candyquiltnewsletter@gmail.com 

BCQG OFFICERS 2023 

 COMMITTEE CHAIRS 2023 

Beekeeper Pam Roark 
BC.beekeeper21 

@gmail.com 

See email 

Communications Angela Hoss 469-371-2091 

Community Service Debra Heid 817-600-1229 

Hospitality Executive Board  

Magazine Swap Lauren Friend 830-992-0567 

Membership Michelle Lewis 817-247-0622 

Directory/Ads Michelle Lewis 817-247-0622 

New Member Liaison JoAnne Sheppard 817-673-9483 

Newsletter Candy Frobish 925-984-5606 

Opportunity Table Doris 

Schjelderup 

817-562-1741 

Outings/Retreats Mona Levingston 817-235-9188 

Quilts of Valor Beverly Douglas 813-838-6533 

Show & Tell Betty Reisch 817-296-5931 

Sunshine & Shadows Linda McKinney 817-584-2397 

Webmaster Jennifer Stewart 817-876-2691 

Workshops Aleta Mayrose  

(aka 1st VP) 

682-429-8351

  

   

BCQG WEBSITE 
   www.bearcreekquiltguild.com 

President Vicky Kidd 806-674-8098 

1st Vice President Aleta Mayrose 682-429-8351 

2nd Vice President Beverly Douglas 813-838-6533 

Secretary Kathy Longo 845-661-8477 

Treasurer Selena Wood-

ward 

817-996-4133 

Past President Kathi Runyan 817-488-7577 

mailto:kathy_gale@yahoo.com
mailto:BC.BeeKeeper21@gmail.com
mailto:kathy_gale@yahoo.com

